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AESC MEETING MINUTES
7 September 2011
CALL TO ORDER @ 1128 am in the home of Kathy Moakler.

ATTENDEES:  Kathy Moakler, Kathleen Whittle, Mary Pratt, Roz Riley, Holly Scherer, Laura Putnam, Jackie Caldwell, Lynda Flowers, Anna Marie Cox, Kathy Candido, Betty Swygert, Priscilla Noah, Betty Meuleners, Nancy Temple, Gene Villiva, Isabel Stevens.


MINUTES APPROVAL:  
Minutes were received electronically.  No corrections were needed. 

Motion made by Holly Scherer to accept minutes as sent, with motion second by Nancy Temple.  Motion carried.
PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler
· Each board member present was allowed to introduce themselves to the rest of the group.

· Thanks to Roz for her organization and after action information which helped to prepare me confidently for this year.

· Thanks to Isabel Stevens who was present as Acting Parliamentarian in the absence of Mollie O’Neill.

· Kathy thanked Bette Meuleners and Gene Villiva for providing the refreshments/lunch for all.

· Board birthdays this month include: Elsie Mersereau on 8 September.

· Kathleen Whittle mentioned the absence of an Aug birthday listing in the CastleGram for one of the board members (Sarah Pearce on Aug 21).  Editor to be notified to put in a correction in the next issue.

· Kathy will coordinate with Roz Riley on inviting the Honorary Advisors as they are identified.

HONORARY ADVISORS: 

· Acting Chief’s Spouse (Nancy Temple)

· Still waiting for the Senate to confirm the nominee for Chief.  Possible that it will be later in October.  

· Leaders Emeritus will have their meeting on 14 September.

· CSM Spouse (Bobby Buxbaum) – not present, email report sent to Secretary.

· Has researched reaching out to the NCOs and Enlisted, particularly as we prepare for the Welcome Cocktail Party.

· The 911 unit  (one Engineer company) contact is 1SG Jason Dodge, but has not heard back from him.  Hopes that someone else may have contacts.

· The 249th En BN has a CSM change the middle of Sep.  Perhaps Glenda Hudson, the CO’s spouse would be a good contact.  Laura Putnam mentioned that her husband was now on staff at 249th and could possibly be helpful.  She will work to get the e-vite to them.

· The Office of the Chief of Engineers (OCE) at the Pentagon does not have any enlisted personnel

· At USACE HQs, the reserves have a few enlisted, not all are engineers but they work for USACE.  Not many enlisted at HQs.

· Civil Works Spouse (Joan Stockton)- not present

· Military Programs Spouse (…)
VICE-PRESIDENT: Mary Pratt, Kathleen Whittle

COCKTAIL WELCOME

· Signup sheets circulated for volunteers for setup, cleanup, and bartenders.

· Inclement weather plan reviewed and determined that the location will accommodate the group should the outdoor area be unusable. Roz reminded that the plan also outlined how the Board responds should the event need to be rescheduled due to weather (as this is hurricane season).

· Ways and Means will set up in the dining room and plan to sell, not just take orders.

· The speakers’ Agenda for the party was discussed.  It was recommended by several that the amount of time for speaking should be decreased.  Recommended speakers included the President, the acting Chief, and AEMA.

· Membership and AEMA will have tables. 

THEME FOR THE YEAR: Women and War

· Thanks to Anna Marie Cox and Elsie Mercereau and the article Mary Scott wrote for the CastleGram they were inspired to develop this theme for the year.

· They would like to focus on women’s contributions through the ages – it matters not the role: women, wives, warriors, campfollowers.

· LTC Bob Whittle is willing to meet with our club and present his lecture on Women and War.  It would be at the Pentagon.  This will be an add-on program for this year.  Specific dates, access information, lunch opportunity will be worked on.

· Holly mentioned a few names of persons who might be able to contribute. It was suggested that if one knew of someone who might have something to contribute to CastleGram or as a program that they contact them. 

SECRETARY: Roz Riley

· Reiterated Kathy’s comment on the value of After Action Reports in the historical records and to take into consideration in the active year planning. Please submit your AAR if not done already.  Thank you.

TREASURER: Holly Scherer

· Report submitted and presented for approval.  Motion to approve by Kathy Candido with second by Kathleen Whittle.  Motion carried, report accepted as presented.

· Paul D. Lippe, Auditor completed Audit for Tax year 2010’s, ending 30 June 2011. Returned all books to the new Treasurer.  His report states the AESC’s financial statements accurately represent the financial position of AESC, and the operations are in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles and appropriate Army Regulations. He ended his report stating the financial documentation is expertly maintained.  
· Holly commended the previous Treasurers for excellent accounting.

· Motion to accept the auditor’s report made by Betty Swygert. Second by Isabel Stevens. Motion carried.
· Began checks with new Club’s name, Army Engineer Spouses Club. Shredded all checks with former name. Started new checks with check#1450. 

· Two checks written, two deposits and no payPal transfers.

· Met with local BB&T officer to discuss service charges. After discussion, $10 charge was removed. Also requested to stop service of check images on monthly statements, this service costs $1 per image. We will be able to refer to online images for clarification, if needed.
· Requested permission from Board to purchase a stamp with the new club name to use on the checks. Board supported request as it was in budget for Treasurer.

· Requested that anyone who makes a deposit into the account notify her that the deposit was made.  That will facilitate accuracy in the accounting.
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam

· There is no change from the previous report since the statements are published on the 9th of the month.  Current report will be available this week.

· New signature cards needed to be signed with AEMA Chairman and President signatures.

· Still need a confirmation memo from the Morris Family that they concur with the change in eligibility for AEMA.  GKM award eligibility requirements mirror those of the AEMA.  Laura will prepare a letter for that request.

· Clarification of receiving agency was confirmed, should dissolution of the GKM funds be needed.

· Dissolution is outlined in the Constitution and Bylaws.

· Articles of Charter – sent out the proposal to the board.  Responses noted. Will change the wording to coincide with the Constitution and Bylaws.  The wording change will be to “all engineers” and not “engineer officers”.

· Kathy Candido mentioned that she recently had contact with a family who had three AEMA scholarship recipients.  She recounted the success of each of the awardees.  Good job, be proud of what we do!

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Nancy Temple

· The application will be online in November.  The deadline for submission is 29 Feb 2012 (leap year, not a weekend).

· The application has been changed to eliminate the applicant providing information of colleges to which they have applied.  It provided no necessary information.

· Letter of intent will be developed to be included in the notification letter to scholarship winners.

· The essay question will remain the same as last year.  It has been very interesting to have the applicants respond to the question of what significant event impacted your life and decision for higher education

· A copy of the cover letter of the application will be sent to the ENGINEER BLAST editor for publication.
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Mollie O’Neill (not present)   No report.
MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell

· As of now, we have 102 returning members, 10 new.  There are 15 plus more applications received today.  We are doing well.  Thank you for your promoting our club membership.

· Some of the applications have mentioned not using mailing addresses as they are in the process of or facing relocations.

· At the close of last year, July was the projected publication date for the RedBook. This is an unrealistic goal.  This is a transition year and it is difficult to get things in line for the early publication.

· Realistic goal for RedBook publication and distribution is Nov 2011.
HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers

· She needs the AAR information and recommendations from the previous years.

· WELCOME COCKTAIL PARTY

· E-vites for the Welcome Cocktail Party went out to the local membership and selected others using Circulation’s distribution list.

· Coordination was made with USACE HQs Protocol Office and the previous invitation lists.

· The invitation for the general membership was published in the Sep issue of the CastleGram.

· Hand-addressed invitations went out:  85 (Former Chiefs- 8, GO/SES not on the board- 22, VIP and other individuals- 46, Invitation to known individual in the area who is not a member or on protocol list- 1, AESC members who prefer regular mail- 8)

· Recommendation for the next year is to refine the invitation process.  It seems that there are some who receive more than one invitation, which may be confusing or make us appear somewhat disorganized.  In this day and age, the e-vite IS an accepted invitation to all (General Officers, SESes, etc.) as opposed to the hand-addressed versions of the previous years.  Please consider streamlining the invitation process.

· For invitation announcements in the CastleGram, please consider NOT having the RSVP contact information, since the general membership NOT in this area would likely not be attending.  It seems confusing.

· Kathy Moakler recommended that a small group review the process and report back to the Board in Nov.  She suggested that Lynda, Sarah, Roz might review and make recommendations.  Once the review is done, the AAR/Guidelines can be revised.

· Thanks to Gene Villiva and Sarah Pearce for their assistance in the electronic invitations for board meetings and the Cocktail Party.
NEWSLETTER: Elsie Mersereau (not present)

· Kathy commended Elsie for the Sep CastleGram.  “Great job!”

· Deadline for submission: 15 Sep.  Elsie would like to get the next CastleGram out before the Welcome Cocktail Party.

· Kathy M. will provide the next letter for the CastleGram.  The next letters will be from the Advisors.

WEBMASTER: Anna Marie Cox (PRESENT, normally a virtual member)

· Kathy M. welcomed Anna Marie Cox to meeting!

· The things on the website are things that YOU send to the Webmaster.

· If you change the forms or information, please send it to Webmaster.

· The host for the website has been renewed for another year.

· Needed:  Detailed program information for this year.  The info is very broad right now.

· For the membership discount at the online Castle Boutique, the ID is the member’s last name and the password is the member’s zip code.  All of this information will be entered once the most current information on membership is received from Membership Chairman.
RESERVATIONS: Pat O’Neill, Sarah Pearce (Neither present, both traveling)

Report received via email.

· RSVPs received for Welcome Cocktail Party are 9 yes and 9 no.

· A couple of logistical issues with keeping the different versions of the invitation straight, but with Kara’s help, that is resolved now.
CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson (Not present)

No report.
WAYS AND MEANS: Kathy Candido 
· No moneys made this past month.
· Will have a sale at the USACE building on Wednesday 14 September.  Isabel Stevens, Priscilla Noah, and Bobby Buxbaum will assist me.  Linda Bennie (Protocol) is assisting with set up and advertising.
· Merchandise will be set up at the Cocktail Party for sale.  Will need volunteers to help set up store as it is the first Saturday and she will be coming from her other volunteer position.
· Still need to set up the sales at the Kingman Building in November and Corps Headquarters in December.
· Would like to sell at the January Conference (Winter Leaders Conference) at Headquarters, but has personal travel plans.  She would work with other volunteers to facilitate their setting up the store for sales.  Please let her know if you are interested.
· Ordering merchandise at this time to restock the boutique.
WELFARE:  Donna Leketa (Not present)

Report sent.

· Dates for the AEA Envelope stuffing are 27, 28, 29 Sep at the Kingman Building, HECSA.

· Tuesday, 27 Sep is pretty full.

· Needs volunteers for Wed and Thu, 28, 29 Sep.

· Emailed list of confirmed volunteers for the AEA Envelope Stuffing to Kathy Moakler. I have been told that it is a lot of fun and that this should be brought up at the meeting for everyone to have the chance to volunteer. I myself would much rather be part of the fun instead of working Government Fiscal Year End in Contracting - please forgive. 

· Sent out a Sign-Up sheet to return to her. Details about time, place, directions, etc. when we firm it up.  And by the way, they provide a Great Lunch!

· Please notify her if you are interested in volunteering at this very fun opportunity.

· No opportunity for groups to distribute tee-shirts for Army Ten Miler race packet pick up/distribution this year.  Will find out information for individual opportunities for next year.
PUBLICITY: Ginni Guiton  (Not present)

No report.

· It was suggested to get Club information for membership, programs, and events to Bill Arthur who publishes the Engineer Blast (OCE).

HISTORIAN/ARCHIVES (Position vacant)

· Roz Riley presented the 2009-2010 and the 2010-2011 hardcopy scrapbooks to the board.  Anna Marie Cox used ShutterFly to develop these digitally.  THANK YOU, Anna Marie!

· Anna Marie Cox has scanned the first scrapbook of the club (but has not put in digital format) and is willing to help scan and work that and others into digital format.

· It would be nice to have others review the old scrapbooks and put names with photos.

· Kathy Moakler suggested that if we pursue this route (transitioning the old scrapbooks to digital publications), we could solicit sponsors to underwrite the cost of the process, possibly in memory of someone.  Average cost of scrapbook is $50.

· Laura Putnam volunteered to help with digitalization of books.
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Betty Swygert

· Nothing new at Knollwood.

· Several AESC board members attended the funeral of Bill Pratt (husband of Mary Pratt, longtime board member, also deceased). It was a nice representation.  Sarah Pratt, daughter, was appreciative of our honoring this lovely couple. 
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh (Not present)

No report.

· Betty Swygert mentioned that she noted the obituary of Virginia Carter in the newspaper, who died on 22 Aug 2011.

· She was a resident of the Fairfax.

· She had renewed her membership for 2011-2012.

· Motion was made by Bette Meuleners to take her membership check and put it into AEMA in memoriam. Second to the motion was by Anna Marie Cox.  Motion carried.

· Laura Putnam will send the family a note of acknowledgement.

· Mrs. Rumsey passed away this summer.

· MG (Ret) Rebh’s 90th birthday is also this month.
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah
· She and LTG (Ret) Noah will attend the Knollwood Gala tonight.

· There was a discussion of specific types of baked goods donations the residents preferred. 

· Date for the Knollwood Bake Sale is to be determined.
NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners
· Needs a photo of the passing of the gavel between Kathy Moakler and Roz Riley.

· She has 2 new suggestions for new board members. 

· She will work with Kathy Moakler on this.


· She will get with Publicity and determine if one of the individuals might be interested in the Historian position.

· She visited Pinehurst and was able to visit the VanAntwerps.
OLD BUSINESS:  

· Anna Marie Cox brought old CastleGrams and digital copies to pass on for AAR and archives.
NEW BUSINESS: 
· Army Officers Wives Club of the Greater Washington Area (AOWCGWA) president, Barbara Willey has sent an invitation for any of our membership to join AOWCGWA).  They have many interesting opportunities and programs, such as the JAFOWL luncheon at which a socially significant speaker is invited (e.g., the President’s spouse) and the bus trips to NYC.  Their signup event is 15 Sep at Fort Meyer.

· Roz questioned whether our club was considered to be part of JAFOWL.  Kathy to follow-up on that for the next meeting.

DATES TO REMEMBER:

· 14 Sep - Leaders Emeritus, USACE HQs

· 27,28, 29 Sep - AEA Envelope Stuffing (Donna Leketa)

· 9 Oct - Army Ten Miler Race 
· Welcome for New Chief’s Spouse - TBD
· Knollwood Bake Sale - Mar 2012 (TBD)
Meeting was adjourned at 1:23pm.      

NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 5 October 2011 from 1100-1300



Hostess:  Roz Riley







Refreshments: Ginni Guiton and Kathy Candido
Respectfully submitted,

Roslyn Riley
AESC Secretary 2011-2012

